ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
THURSDAY, MAY 28, 2020 - 7:00 P.M.

ISLES CLUBHOUSE (VIA GLOBAL MEET)

1500 VICTORIA FALLS BLVD


PALM BEACH GARDENS, FL 33410
APPROVED 7/23/2020
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER:  
President, Louis Proyect, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE:  
A quorum was established as the following Board members were present: Louis Proyect, President; Bob Gaynor, Secretary; Carol Anselmo, 1st Vice President (call-in); Bruce Testa, 2nd Vice President; and Tom Keys, Treasurer (call-in).  Also in attendance was Donna Tagg, LCAM representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc. 
MESSAGE

Louis opened the meeting with a message of hope and health during some very trying days and encouraged all to stay safe and to rally strength through these difficult times.

APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES:  

The Board reviewed the minutes from the February 27, 2020 Board meeting.   Bob made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Bruce and all voted in favor.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
Update from Painting Committee:
Louis stated that the painting was scheduled to start Monday, June 1st weather permitting.  The painting will begin on Euphrates.  RCI is the selected contractor.
Approval of Paint Colors – It was agreed that the paint colors will be similar to the original colors.  The Paint Committee therefore puts forth the following colors from Benjamin Moore for the Board’s approval:  Beige homes will be #948 Sandy Shores; Yellow homes will be #184 Ivory Lustre; Apricot homes will be #114 Beachcrest Sand; all trim and soffits will be white; shutters will be black, white or green based on existing color; and walkways will be Navajo White.  Bob made a motion to accept the colors as presented; seconded by Bruce and all voted in favor.

Waivers – one homeowner applied for a waiver which is now under review.
Thank You – Louis wished to thank Jeff Spillane and Gedis Saunoris for their help with the recent tennis court repairs.

Opening of Amenities – Louis stated that the Board continues to monitor and assess the conditions and changes to guidelines and restrictions regarding COVID-19.  The Board needs to keep in mind what is in the best interest of the entire community health-wise while being financially prudent.
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TREASURER’S REPORT:  
A copy of the April financial report was provided to all Board members in their packets prior to the meeting.  Tom stated the Balance Sheet was in order.  He reviewed the line items that were over-budget for the month.  Tom reported that accounts receivable at the end of April were $25,343 but as of the meeting date it is $4,508.00.
Change to Accounts Receivable Policy - Louis raised a concern regarding Accounts Receivable with the painting commitment underway.  Under the current policy, a delinquent account is not turned over to the Association’s attorney until it is 45 days past due.  Louis is requesting that the timeframe be shortened from 45 days to 30 days.  Bob made a motion to revise the policy from 45 days to 30 days; seconded by Bruce and all voted in favor.

2019 CPA Audit – Tom reported that the overview was a clear opinion and nothing was mis-stated.  He pointed out a change to the way Reserves are required to be presented.  They now represent a liability rather than equity as they are a future obligation.  The report shows a deficit of $2,822 for year-end.  Tom stated that he did have a question on one of the disclosures but it did not affect any of the numbers.  Tom then made a motion to approve the report subject to the association’s attorney recommendation on the disclosure; seconded by Louis and all voted in favor.
MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated May 28th provided an update and status of all projects currently underway or projected.  The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website
Sidewalks – Eight (8) sidewalks needed to be replaced on an emergency basis.  The Board previously approved the work at a cost of $3,500.  Bob made a motion to ratify the repair by Triple M; seconded by Bruce and all voted in favor.
Oak Trees – the City required that the oak trees along the streetscape by lifted to meet the DOT requirement of 13’6”.  The work was completed by Only Trees.  The Board previously approved the proposal from Only Trees in the amount of $6,900 which actually came in slightly higher.  Louis made a motion to ratify the proposal from Only Trees; seconded by Bob and all voted in favor.

Valley Gutters and Sidewalk Replacements – these items were tabled to the next meeting so an additional bid could be obtained.

Office Telephone/Emergency Phone – Donna suggested changing the provider for the office and emergency phone service from AT&T to Comcast so that all our services are with the same provider.  There would be a slight savings in doing so.  Bob made a motion to approve the change to Comcast; seconded by Bruce and all voted in favor.
VIOLATIONS

A nuisance violation for 805 Niemen was brought before the Board.  The Board reviewed the complaint and the response from the owner.  Based on the response received stating future compliance, the Board decided not to take any action at this time.
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NEW BUSINESS

Irrigation – Bob reported that the irrigation clocks are not synchronized causing the tech to run from place to place.  It was previously reported to synchronize the clocks would cost around $25,000 however BrightView found a remote controller that would work in the same fashion for $2,460.59 plus $190.00 for an additional receiver.  This purchase was authorized as it was time-saving and therefore money-saving.  Bob made a motion to ratify the purchase; seconded by Bruce and all voted in favor.
Hurricane Addendum – The storm emergency addendum from BrightView was presented.  This addendum goes into effect only if there cannot be a trade-off of services.  Bob made a motion to accept the addendum; seconded by Louis and all voted in favor.

Homeowner Information – Louis encouraged homeowners, especially seasonal residents, to make certain that they contact the Association with email addresses and phone numbers in case they need to be reached during the painting project.

RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
Comments were received in advance of the meeting:
· A concern was raised that only one coat of paint is being applied to the homes – Bruce responded that it would actually be a two-step process; first primer and then one coat and that would be sufficient based on the specifications provided by the contractor.

· There will be no waivers other than for Impact/Hurricane-proof garage doors due to their warranty

· FPL is only addressing emergencies during COVID-19 so the new street lighting is on hold

· Opening of amenities and the use of waiver – all attorneys caution that waivers are not effective.  The Board needs to protect the HOA against financial and health risks.

· Reduce assessments – the government is making these rulings not the HOA
.
Next Meeting Date – The next Board of Directors Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, June 25th at 7 pm in the clubhouse and possibly via GlobalMeet teleconferencing.  
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA.
